Press release: UK Minister for Africa
Harriett Baldwin visits Zimbabwe

UK Minister for Africa Harriett Baldwin arrived in Harare on 1 February. This
is the second UK Ministerial visit to Zimbabwe since President Mnangagwa was
sworn in in November 2017 and Minister Baldwin’'s first visit since her
appointment.

Minister Baldwin wants to learn more about Zimbabwe and better understand the
context and the challenges and opportunities it is facing as it emerges from
37 years of rule by former president Robert Mugabe. The Minister will hold
meetings with business representatives, politicians, human rights groups,
NGOs and other members of civil society.

She will also see some of the important development work supported by the UK,
including visiting a school for children with disabilities. She will see how
the UK is increasing its work on reaching the most marginalised children with
education, including those with disabilities, in the run up to the UK-hosted
Disability Summit.

Minister Baldwin said:
The past few months have seen momentous change in Zimbabwe and it
is a privilege to visit at such a pivotal time.

I am looking forward to meeting a wide range of Zimbabweans and
hearing from them about the huge potential their country holds and
the challenges that must be faced ahead of elections later this
year.

The UK has a longstanding relationship with Zimbabwe and we are
committed to working with the government of Zimbabwe for a bright,
prosperous and hopeful future for all Zimbabweans.

Notes for editors

Minister Harriett Baldwin is the UK’s Minister for Africa for the Foreign and
Commonwealth Office and the Department for International Development.

Follow us on Twitter and Facebook.
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